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Spring 2000
Merry·Millenniumand Happy Centennial to all you Three Milers!!! -The chance to write this newsletter in

mid-winter is always a pleasure because it conjures up wonderful memories of warm summer days and lazy
evenings just relaxing by the lake as the sun sets and the wonderful stars of the night sky appear. Winter came
late to New England, but it has finally arrived in full force with a bitter wind chill and drifting snow. If you have
been wondering what is happening on the island, we would encourage you to visit the new, improved web site at
www.3mile.org to see the great job that Rick Tjader has done to make our island come alive year round.

Rick is a sea kayaker and has been out to the island several times this fall to record the progress on the
dock, the launch house and the new outhouse with digital photos. As of late January, most of the old dock, all of
the launch house and all of the outhouse were tom down/up with supplies in place for the new construction and
with some cribs already in place and others still under construction.

The Capital Campaign Committee reports that the capital campaign had raised $108,000 ofthe $150,000
goal by mid-December. The project is on target to be completed by June 1,2000 andit's not to late to contribute to
the effort. You may send checks to Clare O'Connell, Development Office, AMC, 5 Joy Street, Boston, MA
02108 or call her at (617) 523-0655 to donate stock and save yourself the capital gains. All checks should be
made payable to the Appalachian Mountain Club with a note on the check that it is for the Three Mile Island
Capital Campaign. If your company is donating matching funds or if you are donating stock, please alert the AMC
to the amount, so that they can track it, allocate it to the Three Mile account and give you credit for the donations.

Another exciting development is the decision on the part of the committee to rent about 20 parking spaces
from Shep Brown's Boat Basin boat storage area to use for staff parking and some overflow camper parking,
which should provide more spaces for camper parking and for our neighbors on Bear Island to park in the town
public lot. This became a reality only after a lot of effort on the part of John, Maryann Gallivan, Pete Bertagna
and Jack Trickey in investigating many options from buying land to renting residential sites. The same is true for

. the construction of the new dock, the launch house and the new Clivus Castle. Without the tireless volunteer
efforts of Pete Bertagna, Jack Trickey and the committee chair, Mark Lindsay, none of this would be a reality this
summer. We have just returned from the winter committee meeting and it is amazing the amount oftime and love
poured into the island by all the volunteer committee member.s to make the island run smoothly.

Other new initiatives on the part of the committee in the line of educational outreach involve inviting a
group of New York city "Fresh Air" children and their host children from the Meredith area to the island on
Tuesday of Week 3 to share in the Jr. Naturalist program, have lunch and enjoy the island activities in the
afternoon. We will also add an additional outreach environmental monitoring trip to Stonedam Island on
Thursday mornings weekly with Elizabeth Darlington. We will continue our programs with the New Hampshire
Science Center on Wednesday afternoons and evenings of Week 2, 4, 6 & 8 this year. On the alternate weeks we
will feature speakers from the Lakes Region Conservation Trust and the Loon Preservation Society.

One way of celebrating the Centennial will be a 1900's or "your favorite decade" evening at dinner on
Friday evening before the Square Dance, so be sure to pack some attire that would have been worn back then for
summering on the island, nothing too fancy like one would have worn to a "summer hotel" in the White
Mountains, but sufficiently cumbersome to know you were in 1900 or a subsequent decade!! Special features in
the store will be a new social history of the island recently compiled by Lee Fearnside from interviews with
campers new and 'old and special Centennial T-shirts.

There is a special plea from the committee to assist them in identifying candidates for the position of
Managers to replace us in 2001. They are looking for a mature couple or individual who possess outstanding
management skills as demonstrated in summer camp management and who will act as good mentors to young
adults. The position is from mid-June to late August on the island with year round administrative responsibilities.




